
   
 
 
 
 
 
30th April 2021  
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers of students in years 7-10 
 
 
I hope that this update finds you all safe and well.  I am writing to give you advance notice of an 
amendment to our published calendar.   
 
Monday 7th June 2021(the first day after the half term break) will be a virtual curriculum day.  This 
means that on this day students are asked to log onto Teams, at home, and follow their normal 
lessons for the day online.   Face to face teaching in school will resume on Tuesday 8th June.   
 
All staff will be in school on Monday 7th June and will be engaged in the extensive standardisation 
and moderation process required for the submission of Teacher Assessed grades for our year 11 
students.   
 
Should this amendment to our published calendar cause you any difficulty please do not hesitate to 
get in contact with us.  (office@lighthall.co.uk). 
 
Thank you for your understanding in this.   We really appreciate the tremendous support you continue 
to give to our staff team as we work through the repercussions of the pandemic. 
 
 
 
 Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annette Kimblin 
Headteacher 
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